

### Sylvan Archers Newsletter - May 2021

#### Please Note:

Our website address **HAS CHANGED**.

It is now sylvanarchers.com

June member meeting is virtual on Zoom on June 3rd at 7:00 pm. Contact Nikki Underwood for more details.

### **IMPORTANT NOTICES**

- 1. Reminder that all dogs MUST be leashed, memberships can be suspended or revoked for failure to do so. This is something each member has to agree to when signing their membership and is non-negotiable.
- 2. We have received a suggestion to hold a swap meet type event for archery equipment at the range. This would be in the parking lot or practice range area, on a weekend during the Summer, the exact date is still to be determined.
- 3. A new fence will be installed along the north border of the practice range. As soon as we have specific dates from our vendor we will post them online and to social media.
- 4. There is still a need for clean-up and a range refresh left to do. Now that the weather is getting better we will plan for dates and post them online.
- 5. Range Refresh and NFAA Re-certification pending
- 6. The club is looking for a landscaper to do mowing, We require that they be licensed, and insured, and will need to provide their own equipment. The business or contractor will need to provide invoicing and quotes for club records.

## **UPCOMING EVENTS**

# **Sherwood-Nottingham**

Open Field Shoot - June 19th Preparation for State Field the following weekend.

Summer 900 - July 17th

Fall 900 - September 19th

Even with the most stringent risk level, we may have up to 100 attendees at an event. Attendees are asked to adhere to standard Covid guidelines and hygiene practices so that we will be able to hold the allowed events.

### JOAD requirements for use of the Practice Range.

After a COVID break, Sylvan Archers is once again running weekly outdoor JOAD and Adult Achievement program sessions on the target range. The program sessions will be held on Sunday afternoons from 3-5p from May 9th through mid June. Once the local schools are finished for the school year the sessions will move to Thursday evenings from 6-8p.

If you want more information about the program, please contact Mike Ellerbe at <a href="mailto:meellerbe@gmail.com">meellerbe@gmail.com</a> or James Benson at <a href="mailto:ddigit@earthlink.net">ddigit@earthlink.net</a>"

Over 50s shoot group at Sylvan forming, if interested contact Jay Mittag at <u>OregonArcheyGroup@gmail.com</u>





Copyright © 2021 Sylvan Archers, All rights reserved.

Want to change how you receive these emails?
You can update your preferences or unsubscribe from this list.

